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Our key initiative this year has been to extend our English language 

program to 4 schools. We strongly believe that, if the children have a 

basic English capability, then their job prospects when they leave 

school will be much better. Our intention is to hire a second teacher 

so that each child at all our schools will receive at least 3 hours Eng-

lish language instruction every week. 

We have been given wonderful help from Julie Wood, Head Teacher 

of the Hua Hin International School, Shelley Gill, a very experienced 

primary school teacher, and Rada Fyfe. Julie's professional input has 

been invaluable, Shelley has prepared a new set of instruction materi-

al and Rada is introducing English to the kindergarten children at 

Wang Both School. We thank them all for their kind support. 

Welcome To Our New Team Member… 

Donnie Nimmo has kindly agreed to join the 

Bright Dawn team. Donnie has lived in Hong 

Kong since 1987 and is a Chartered Accountant 

and a graduate in Accountancy from The Univer-

sity of Glasgow. Donnie has been actively in-

volved in charity work and is a Trustee of a small 

educational charity in Scotland for a number of 

years – a charity which supports Bright Dawn. He spends several 

months a year in Hua Hin and will be in a position to help further devel-

op the charity.  

English Program… 



Other News 

Photo Gallery 

New Year Lunch with School 

Directors… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Warm Welcome to New School Directors … 

 

 

 

 

 

 

K. Kosai Kosasaeng has been appointed Director of Baan Nong Ta 
Chaw School. He has been teaching for 10 years and his last school 
was Baan Somsaad School, Yasothorn province. K.Kosai holds a Mas-
ter’s Degree in Education Administration from Rajabhat Sakolnakorn 
University. 

K. Prapassorn Pimthong has been appointed Director of Baan Nong 
Kra Toom School. She has been teaching for 28 years and her last 
school was Paknam Pran Wittaya. K.Prapassorn holds a Master’s De-
gree in Faculty of Education from Bangkok Thonburi University.  

We wish them both every success in their new roles 

New Classrooms for Nong Kra Toom … 

We have just completed building two new classrooms for Nong Kra 

Toom School.  This will alleviate their problem of having to teach  

children from different years in shared classrooms.  

Christmas Celebrations at Huay 

Sai Ngam… 

Charity Golf Day … 

A special thanks go to the Hua Hin Golf Society, who have supported 
Bright Dawn from our very beginning and raised baht 151,200 at their 
Christmas Charity Golf Day. 


